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SAN ANTONIO’S SOUTHERN FOLGER BRINGS THE ALCATRAZ “SLAMMER” BACK TO LIFE: Partnership with National Parks Service Resurrects the Sounds of the “Slammer” for Park Visitors

San Antonio, TX – July 28, 2009 - 

This summer, millions of visitors to Alcatraz Island can once again experience the sights and sounds of this infamous prison.  The historic Alcatraz Island “Slammer”, or cell lines, is appropriately named.  When occupied, guards would sound out the nightly command “Rack ‘em” and  a system of levers would be pulled by hand to initiate the metallic clang of 600 cell doors slamming shut in unison.  For some of the country’s most notorious prisoners, that sound signified the end of the line.  

Under the protection of the Golden Gate National Parks Conservancy and the National Park Service, the Alcatraz cell lines, originally installed in the 1930’s by the Stewart Decatur Company, was badly in need of repair.  At times, visitors invited to experience the cells from the inside out would literally be imprisoned when the aged system could not be unlocked.  A call to a locksmith on the mainland, and a ferry ride to the island, would seem like a life sentence to the anxious captives waiting inside the cell.  In 1980, the “lockup” portion of the tour was discontinued.

In 2006, as part of the Alcatraz Reconstruction Project, and in partnership with the National Park Service, Donald Halloran, President of Southern Folger Detention Equipment Company in San Antonio, Texas, heard of the need for repairs and commented, “Seventy years of salt air had taken their toll on the original locking mechanism.  We knew it would be a challenge to make it work again.”  He accepted this challenge by offering the expertise and manpower of the world’s oldest and largest continuous manufacturer of detention locks and hardware, established in 1897.  With the help of several Bay Area fabricators, and NPS liaison Park Ranger John Cantwell, Southern Folger staff followed strict guidelines of historic restoration to catalog and reproduce replacement parts to match the originals.  As Cantwell pointed out, these customized parts can’t be purchased at the local hardware store.   The reconstructed parts were then installed by Southern Folger personnel, well acquainted with retrofitting equipment that has been in operation for decades.

Individuals and corporations are experiencing a spirit of partnership with the Golden Gate National Parks, as well as other National Parks around the nation.  The publication, Taking Their Parks to Heart:  Generosity and the Golden Gate National Parks, highlights many of the contributions made by these volunteers, from scientists to high school students, all bringing their talents and abilities to enrich this national treasure.

More on the partnership at the National Park Service website:

http://www.nps.gov/partnerships/southern_folger_detention_equipment.htm
